Exploring Voulà!



View from the balcony of the Minavra hotel

The first days of April, I travelled to Athens and Voula to visit S.O.P.S.I., EUFAMI's member that hosts the General Meeting in October this year.

Petros Andronikos took me to the SOPSI office where I met Barbara Kazi and Georgiu Mandalis (Board and General Meeting member) and the other SOPSI board members. We discussed the planning of the meeting days and the responsibilities. I was shown around several accommodations, managed by SOPSI; a sheltered workshop, a day care centre, the shop and also the hostel where the cook and the people living there prepared a fantastic lunch. I was touched by the open, caring and kind atmosphere in all these places. It felt so good to be there.

Petros also showed me the municipality where the General

Meeting will be held; a lovely place at the seaside. The deputy mayor walked us around, and told us he would offer his conference-room (with coffee and tea) free of charge to EUFAMI. This we owe him many thanks for.

And then dinner in the Taverna - superb!

I hope the picture above already gives you an impression of the venue so that every general meeting member as well as our guests will already look forward to meeting each other in this beautiful place.

Reina van Mourik

Secretary, Executive Committee

Articles

for Working Together Issue 16 can be sent to admin.office@eufami.org till next November 21th.